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The sad loss of our  Chair Jenny Francis 
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We held our Annual General Meeting today which was attended by over 50 members. After the business of the meeting we 

were given an update by Cllr. Laura Rollins, Cabinet Member for Leisure & Tourism on the developments in the Town  

Centre and the Green Spaces Initiative. We were also introduced to Andrew Walker, the new Volunteers Development  

Manager who gave us an insight into this new roll.   

 

 

Annual General Meeting held in the Pavilion on 4 April 

 

Children playing in the Park in their Easter Holidays 
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Jenny was a member of the Friends for many years and was elected Chair in 2019 after being 
a member of the committee.  She was always readily available to volunteer at all our events, 
selling raffle tickets and organising the prizes, organising the Tombola and representing the 
Friends Group at various events.  She was very brave throughout her illness, never complain-
ing and continued as Chair for as long as she was able.  She will be sorely missed by all of us 
volunteers and all her friends.  We are intending to purchase a bench in her memory which 
will be placed in the garden for everyone to sit and remember her. 
Jenny pictured left on a visit to Ashwood Nursury. 
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 Visit to Middleport Pottery, Stoke-on-Trent 

At the end of March we paid a visit to the only remaining Victorian Pottery in continuous production.  After 130 years the  

Pottery remains home to the world-famous óBurleighô pottery.   

We were met by a group of very knowledgeable guides who took us around the factory explaining all the processes and the staff 

were happy to show the role they played in the production of this very expensive pottery.  After our tour we had lunch in the Pot-

teryôs function room, and then we toured the site which certainly gave us an insight into how hard life was for the Victorian workers 

in the pottery industry.  

The photos below give you a flavour of our visit. 

 

 

 

We have a few seats left for this year�¶s outings: 

 Dorothy Clive Gardens in Shropshire on Tuesday 27 June costing Ã22 for coach and entry 

Westonbirt Arboretum, Tetbury, on Tuesday 26 September also costing Ã22 for coach and entry 


